‘
by Lt. Sean Polete

* e were aquarter of the way
through my first WestPac and just
out of the great port of Perth,

Australia. Thetempo of flight operationswas

turning out to be somewhat lessthan | had

hoped. Most pilotswereflying once aday, with

two days off every week. Our surface recon-

. naissance and recovery tanker flights, and the
~flignt briefs, were becoming routine.

— After an abbreviated flight brief, my

COTAC and | talked about the “detect to
engage’ exercisewewere doing with the
battle group’s cruiser. The exerciserequired us
to climb to FL 300 and proceed inbound from
80 milesat 450 knots. The most important goal
for that day was getting in agood position
overhead to see the Tomcat we were sched-
uled to tank, after he completed his supersonic
run on the cruiser. After startup, plane-captain
checks, and alook at the engineinstrumentsin
tension, wewere off cat 3 and returned
overhead for the Tomcat’s mach run.

We checked our aeria-refueling store and
weredirected to proceed outbound while
awaiting clearancefor our inbound run onthe
cruiser. Aswe passed 15,000 feet, the master
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caution and APU bleed-lesk lightsilluminated
(aircraft 704 had an outstanding gripethat the
APU bleed-leak light illuminated with the APU
secured). The TACCO broke out the emer-
gency-procedures checklist. We secured our
No. 1 bleed-air switch and checked cabin
pressure. Thelightswent out within one minute
asexpected. Whileminor, thismalfunction
would play animportant rolelater.

We continued our climb to FL300. | donned
my O, mask as a precaution because of our
atitude, and it reminded meof my training
command days. Besides, with only one bleed-
air source operating, anything could happento
cabin pressure at amoment’s notice.

After another 15 minutes, we were out-
bound, and | again checked engineinstruments.
“Hey, the No. 2 oil pressureisnot supposed to
bejumping around likethat, isit?’ | asked. This
got my COTAC sattention as| pulled the No.
2 throttlefromfull power toidle. Sincewe
were operating over bluewater with no divert
available, weleveled off and turned back
toward the boat. The TACCO, again with the
pocket checklist in hand, reviewed engine-oil-
pressurelimitsat idle. The needlewasrock
steady at the upper limit. In the back of my
mind, | was contemplating how |long wewould
haveto wait for the fluctuationsto cease and
whether we would be forced to secure the
engine. Not wanting my senior COTAC to



think | wastoo quick on the draw, | wondered
aloud whether to shut down the engine. After
al, the S-3fliesjust finesingle-engine. After
consulting my crew and checking the gauges
for secondaries, our COTAC notified tower of
our situation.

AftertheNo. 2enginehad idled for five
minutes, theoil pressure started fluctuating
again, but now with decreasing pressure.
Scope-locked on the oil-pressure gauge, |
called for aprecautionary-engine shutdown.
My seasoned crew suggested | descend bel ow
10,000 feet prior to securing the engine (our
only other bleed-air sourcefor cabin pressur-
ization). In retrospect, thiswasagresat decision
that probably avoided complicating our Situation
for several reasons—not the least of which
wasthat wewere at 24,000 feet. Without cabin
pressure or supplemental O,, acrew member
only would have about four minutes of useful
consciousness. Also, my COTAC had alittle
sinus congestion the week before. Although he
wasmed up, adrop in cabin pressurization
might have caused him severe painif he had
till had any sinus blockage.

Aswe started our descent to 10,000 feet,
tower informed usthat wewould have aready
deck upon arrival. Still descending, we posi-
tioned ourselves 10 miles aft of the ship. Once
we got below 10,000 feet, we started the
precautionary engine-shutdown checklist to
securethe No. 2 engine. Having already flown
an actual single-engine approach to the boat
during work-ups, | was comfortablebriefing

contingenciesfor our approach. We continued
our descent through 5,000 feet, heading aft of
the boat for a10 milesstraight-in at 1,200 feet.
Thiswould give ustimeto consider and review
our situation and the aircraft’ s condition.

Weather conditionswere good: atypical
day near the equator; clear, temperaturesin the
mid-90s, calm winds and seas. Dependent on
our aircraft weight, our waveoff performance
would belessthan we were used to in the
more temperate climate of San Diego. We
were already below our max trap weight, but
we decided to dump an additional 3,000 pounds
of fuel toimproveour climb ratein the event of
awaveoff. We put theaircraft in thelanding
configuration and did controllability checks.
With theflapsin the takeoff position, gear
down, and trimmed on speed, my crew re-
viewed what to expect on awaveoff or bolter.
As power on the good engine came up, yaw
would haveto be countered with rudder into
the good engine. | would set the proper attitude
to track straight up thelanding area.

With good crew coordination and 30 knots
straight down theangle, | flew an OK passto
the2-wire.

Even after two single-enginetrapsand with
“salt crust” beginning to form, | reaffirmed that
every nava aviator aways must consider the
big picture. What could have been done better?
In an effort to save an engine, | may have been
too quick in securing it. Starting our descent
earlier could have shortened the time we had
let alow-oil-pressureenginerun. ===
Lt. Polete flies with VS-38.
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